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4Councilor Gamba: 
Make your voice heard

MILWAUKIE CITY COUNCIL  Mayor Jeremy Ferguson  Scott Churchill  Mark Gamba  Dave Hedges  Mike Miller

Learn more about long-term funding options

Cleanup Event set

Please see Cleanup on page 2

Moving Milwaukie 
project ramps up

Neighborhoods
get back in gear

The Moving Forward Milwaukie: Enhancing Our 
Commercial Districts project is launching its second 
phase on Thurs., Oct. 3rd, at 6 p.m.

The Moving Forward Milwaukie effort follows on 
the heels of the Fresh Look Milwaukie: Downtown 
Road Map project, which brought the community 
together last spring to determine broad-level priori-
ties for the Downtown commercial core.

Moving Forward Milwaukie will build on those 
efforts by bringing the community together again 
to determine priorities for the City’s other com-
mercial corridors, including central Milwaukie and 
the “neighborhood main streets” of 32nd and 42nd 

Building on the success of the Downtown Cleanup 
event held this spring in which 90 volunteers picked 
up more than 800 pounds of trash, 360 pounds of 

weeds and cleared 
2,100 yards of 
invasive plants, a 
second cleanup is 
set for Sat., Oct. 5th.

Volunteers will 
gather at 8:45 
a.m. at Milwaukie 
P r e s b y t e r i a n 
Church (2416 SE 

Lake Rd.) for coffee and pastries and reconvene at 
the church for a celebratory lunch.

Please see MFM on page 2

A community relations professional
Milwaukie’s  Local Leaders

As a Public Relations professional who runs her 
own shop, you could say Jody Schreffler practices 
PR with a purpose, or that she supports causes as 
much as she does her clients.

In September Jody volunteered her time to put 
together two events - one at a local gym, another 
at the City’s First Friday event, that raised more 
than $3,600 for NW Housing Alternatives and the 
Annie Ross House - the only emergency shelter for 
families in Clackamas County.

The ideas behind each of the events are indicative 
of Jody’s kind of creativity. The event at the gym, 
the Warrior Room, featured an all-women arm 
wrestling tournament, and the lemonade stand 
was run by students from Riverside School, includ-

ing her daughter, 
that used locally 
donated products 
and included the 
expertise of Jill 
Younce of the 
Painted Lady, a 
Milwaukie coffee 
house.

Both events 
raised a lot of 
money for a great cause, and both events 
boosted local businesses. 

“That’s what I like to do,” Jody explains. “That’s 

Members of Cub Scout 
Troop 181 at the first event

City Council is considering several 
long-term funding priorities. In Oc-
tober, 300 registered voters will be 
surveyed to seek their views. Com-
munity priorities under consideration:  

The City is obligated to pay for 
a portion of light rail construction 
costs. Currently, the City is paying 
this debt with money that otherwise Please see Bond on page 2

would support core services 
such as public safety, library 
and parks. By paying off the 
debt through a General Obli-
gation (G.O.) Bond, the com-
munity could save money and 
maintain core services. 

Four neighborhood parks 
could be constructed at cur- 

rently vacant, City-owned parcels 
in four different Neighborhoods. 

Final improvements to River-
front Park could be constructed 
through a G.O. bond including 
an amphitheater, a children’s play 
structure, restrooms, and a water
feature.

Help select the City’s top volunteer!

Please see Jody on page 2
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Make your voices heard
This month's Councilor Column is written by 
Councilor Mark Gamba. To contact Mark, call 503-
786-7514 or email gambam@MilwaukieOregon.gov.

Jody from page 1

City honors Vietnam vets

BE PREPARED
In the wake of a disaster, emergency personnel and their 

resources may be overwhelmed by the response needs in 
the community.  CERT training gives individuals a glimpse 
into the ‘System’ designed to save lives in the most efficient 
and effective manner possible and provides some life-saving 
tools to assist yourself, your family, your neighbors and 
your community.

CERT FINAL HANDS-ON COURSE
Sat., Oct. 19th, 8 a.m. to 4 p.m., Clackamas Fire District 

Station 4, 6600 SE Lake Road. To register  Contact: Linda 
Hedges; 503-343-0022 or linda@hammy.org.

Students must first complete and pass the free FEMA on-
line course IS 317. Enroll at www.citizencorps/cert/IS317.

To recognize veterans of the Vietnam War, the City of Mil-
waukie has become the first municipality in the northwest 
to formally enter the United States Department of Defense’s 
Vietnam War Commemorative Partner Program.

Members of Milwaukie’s American Legion Post 180 are 
partnering with the City in the program, and were on hand at 
the Aug. 20th, City Council meeting to present Council with 
the partnership document from the Department of Defense, 
a commemorative proclamation from the President of the 
United States, and the Vietnam War 50th Anniversary com-
memorative flag.

The City and Legion have formed a committee to plan a pair 
of activities in 2015, 2016, 2017. Early ideas include organizing 
a Vietnam veteran’s parade at the opening of the Portland – Mil-
waukie Light Rail Project in 2015, and bringing the traveling 
Vietnam Memorial Wall to the City of Milwaukie.

Avenues; get more specific about the projects and policies that 
will help realize that vision in each area; and generate creative 
ideas for jump-starting Milwaukie’s economy through develop-
ment of specific opportunity sites.  

Please visit the  project page on the City’s website, or contact 
Li Alligood, the Project Manager, at alligoodl@MilwaukieOre-
gon.gov or 503-786-7627 for more information. 

You can also subscribe to project notifications at www.mil-
waukieoregon.gov/newsletter/subscriptions.

MFM from page 1

Please pre-register online by visiting www.MilwaukieOregon.
gov/volunteer or contact Beth Ragel at 503-786-7568 or at 
ragelb@MilwaukieOregon.gov.

Cleanup from page 1

Milwaukie often engages in planning 
projects - from our transportation sys-
tem to the parks in the South Down-
town. I expect that a lot of folks then 
wonder why none of it ever gets built.

It's pretty simple, really. It's a fi-
nancial issue. Because of Oregon law, 
the City's income is very limited and 

is largely controlled by property tax values which in 
recent times have been going down. On the other hand 
our expenses, like everyone else's, continue to rise and 
there never (in my lifetime) has been a margin for large 
infrastructure investments.  

We get the few projects we need built with grant 
money and that often includes something as simple and 
basic as sidewalks. Furthermore, grants always come 
with strings attached which cause the projects to cost 
more than they could otherwise.

We have school kids walking and riding their bikes to 
school on busy streets with no sidewalks or bike lanes.  
We have one of the sweetest potential parks in the whole 
region at our riverfront. We have a library that is too 
small for the number of people it serves and we have 
'parks' in neighborhoods that amount to nothing more 
than vacant lots. It is within our power to fix all of that.  

We, the citizens of Milwaukie can choose to spend our 
hard-earned money on the kinds of things that make 
our lives better, richer and more complete. The City is 
considering asking the citizens of Milwaukie to vote for 
a bond measure to help refinance our light rail debt and 
save the City around $700,000. We, the citizens, could 
choose to increase that amount and pay for very specific 
projects that we want to see completed in the near future.  

Make your voices heard.

what I do in my free time, that’s my TV time.” 
Jody brought that same energy to her daughter’s school auc-

tion. Last year it raised $500. This year, with Jody helping lead 
the way, it raised $5,000.

“It’s not so much Public Relations, its community relations,” 
Jody said.

Bond from page 1

 Ledding Library could be expanded at its current location to 
meet the state standard for Milwaukie’s population size.

Visit the City’s website for more information.
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Building Milwaukie
Updates on projects from the

Community Development Department

Transportation System Plan Update
•City Council is expected to hear proposed 

amendments to the TSP, which prioritizes the City’s 
road, bike, and pedestrian projects, at the Oct. 15th 
Regular Session Meeting, held at 7 p.m. in City 
Hall.

•As part of the six-month outreach process, which 
included two public hearings and three public 
meetings, citizens focused on project prioritization 
and showed support for multi-modal projects.  

Quiet Zone Project -  37th Avenue & Oak Street 
Quiet Zone Improvements

•The City held the pre-construction meeting with its 
contractor, Brown Contracting Inc, on Sept. 13th. 

•Brown Contracting is waiting on Union Pacific (UP) 
to provide the contractor’s Right-of-Entry agreement 
prior to starting work.

•Once the agreement is completed, construction 
work will begin 30 days later (UP requires 30-day 
notice in advance of working within 25 feet of their 
rail line)

•Construction is estimated to begin in late October 
2013.

ADA Ramp Enhancement 
•The City has been awarded a $130,000 grant from 

Clackamas County to upgrade deficient sidewalk 
curb ramps to meet current ADA standards.

•Design of the project was completed in September 
and it will be sent to Clackamas County Community 
Development for bid letting and award.

•Milwaukie’s Engineering Department will manage 
construction and inspection.

•Construction is estimated to begin in late October.

Pete’s Cafe at Center 
funds nutrition programs

There’s a great little café in North Clackamas Park! It’s 
PETE’S CAFÉ at the Milwaukie Center serving light breakfast 
and lunch.

The Cafe’s motto is still, “There are no strangers here; only 
friends we have not yet met,” and there are plenty of friendly 
people there. Cindy Caldwell has been a volunteer at Pete’s 
Café for about two years and loves to meet new people and she 
also serves up some delicious and healthy food.

Breakfast starts at 9 a.m. with traditional choices. Lunch 
starts at 10:30 a.m. with sumptuous soups and delicious, fresh 
salads as well as an array of sandwiches, including turkey, ham, 
tuna, hot dogs and hamburgers.

Prices are from $.75 cents to $3 and proceeds fund nutrition 
programs for the Center’s patrons. Come and say “Hi!” to 
Cindy and the other volunteers, have a nice meal in friendly 
surroundings, and contribute to our community.  
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Written by Tim Salyers, Code Compliance Coordinator

The City Code Corner

A fall tradition

The Chief ’s Corner
Written by Bob Jordan, Chief of Police

The street name game
Written by Greg Hemer, Design & Landmarks Committee

Select next top volunteer

We are getting to the point in the year where the fall 
colors start to appear and all the leaves begin to fall. Here 
are some codes that relate to the falling leaves.

Stagnant Water - If you allow your gutters to fill up with 
leaves and not clean them out, it can create a breeding 
ground for mosquitoes.

Illegal Dumping - The leaves that fall on your property 
are yours. You cannot blow, rake or in any way coax them 
into the street or to a neighbor’s property, even if the leaves 
came from a tree outside your property. 

If you have any questions let me know at 503-786-7409, 
and please have a safe month.

The Ed Zumwalt Volunteer of the Year Award was created 
last year to honor a volunteer or non-profit organization that 
has significantly contributed to the community. Mr. Zumwalt 
was the first recipient of the award, and the now annual award 
is named in his honor.

The City of Milwaukie is accepting nominations for the 2013 
Volunteer of the Year through the end of October. City Council 
will select the recipient in November and the award will be 
presented at a City Council meeting in December. 

Nominees can include anyone who resides in the City of 
Milwaukie or is a member of a non-profit organization that 
serves the Milwaukie community. 

Nominations can be made through an on-line form located 
on the City’s website.  The deadline is 5 p.m., Thurs., Oct. 31st. 

For more information, please contact Teri Bankhead, Assis-
tant to the City Manager, at bankheadt@MilwaukieOregon.
gov or 503-786-7573.

Participate in one of Mil-
waukie’s greatest growing tradi-
tions by entering a scarecrow in 
artMOB’s 2013 Scarecrow contest.

For the past three falls, citizens have cre-
ated spooky and silly scarecrows to grace the 
front of City Hall. There are a number of 
categories, and cash prizes! 

For more details, visit http://tinyurl.
com/jwf6j5o, email ragelb@Mil-
waukieOregon.gov, or call 503-786-
7568.

While out tricking or treating this Halloween, take a look 
at the street name you are wandering. Most of our Avenues 
(north-south) are numbered. Most of our Streets (east-west) 
are named for the original homesteader, a catchy neighborhood 
theme, or a President of the United States. The question is how 
many Presidents are missing, why are they missing and why does 
the shortest termed President get one?

Here are some hints. Because of when the map was plotted, 
only the first 11 Presidents are eligible, starting from the south 
heading north the Streets are Madison, Adams, Washington, 
Jefferson, Monroe, Jackson, and Harrison.

The answer has nothing to do with political philosophy. It has 
nothing to do with length of tenure. It has nothing to do with 
greatness. Give up? 

The only reason is the original plot of Milwaukie was a grid, 
starting from the river and heading east with 352 lot squares 
with an alley in the middle, but only 35 at the time of recording 
were filled. Washington Street was the center of town leading 
to a Public Square. Then Adams, the 2nd President, was the next 
street to the south, the next street to the north was Jefferson, 
the 3rd President. The streets alternated back and forth, the odd 
number President to the north, the even number President to 
the south with one exception.

As Milwaukie developed, it grew mainly to the north of 
Washington and not south. That is why we are missing most 
of the even numbered Presidents and Madison Street is found 
only in Island Station. So who is missing? 

Polk is the exception. Harrison is the last named street to 
the North, so Polk was the last street at the South end of town.

October is National Domestic Violence Awareness Month 
and a time to reflect on the impact that domestic violence 
has on our community. The human costs are substantial; 
in a survey of Oregon women age 20-55, nearly one-third 
reported having experienced one or more forms of violent 
victimization during the 5 year period preceding the survey. 

These statistics do not even touch on the toll on our 
children who bear the burden of being raised in a family 
where domestic violence is present. These same children 
have a statistically greater chance of becoming abusers or 
the survivors of abuse. Please contact us at 503-786-7500 
if you are a victim of domestic violence. 
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Library crammed with 
events in October

Extreme City Makeover Council to look at murals

Emergency shelter tested
On Sat., Sept. 14th the Milwaukie 

American Legion Post #180 Shelter 
Team, the American Red Cross, 
and the Milwaukie CERT Team 
participated in a shelter drill.

The drill was the first walk-
through of shelter operations for 
the Milwaukie teams. Milwaukie’s 
Legion Post is the only one in 
the Pacific Northwest that has 
a dedicated Red Cross shelter 
trained team to operate a disaster 
shelter. Along with Milwaukie’s 
Community Emergency 
Response Team, these emergency 
disaster volunteers will play an important role in Milwaukie’s 
ability to respond to help its citizens following a disaster 
event.

The exercise was designed to assist victims evacuate from 
flooding in their Neighborhood. Both the Legion and the 
CERT team are actively recruiting new members. Contact 
the Legion ALPOST180@comcast.net or 503-659-1300 and 
the CERT team at 503-343-0022 or linda@hammy.org.

Maybe at no point in Downtown Milwaukie’s history 
has there been a summer where there was so much con-
struction. There was the Portland - Milwaukie Light Rail 
construction and its reconstruction of all of Downtown’s 
rail crossings, the resurfacing and reconstruction of Harri-
son and Main Streets, the installation of new waterline and 
sewerline underneath a number of streets, new stretches 
of sidewalk and street trees, and new pieces of art in the 
City Hall sculpture garden.

If you’ve been away for a while avoiding the mess, come 
on back and look at your new Downtown. 

 The Kindles are Coming! - Beginning in October Ledding 
library will have a handful of Kindles available to check out 
for two-week periods. The Kindle’s will be pre-loaded with 
about a dozen top nonfiction and fiction titles. 

Poetry Series - Wendy Willis, Oct. 9th, 7 p.m., at the Pond 
House. “With a voice as uptown as it is down-home, Wendy 
Willis’ splendid poems make one astonishing yet satisfying leap 
after another.” - Paulann Petersen, Oregon Poet Laureate.

Cultural Forum - Matt Love, Oct. 10th, 7 p.m. at the Pond 
House. Love is a lifelong educator and publisher of Nestucca 
Spit Press. He’s the author/editor of ten books about 
Oregon, including the Beaver State and Newport Trilogies.  

Holiday Bazaar - Get a jump on your Holiday shopping at the 
Friends of the Library Bazaar on Oct. 18th and 19th, at the 
Pond House, from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m.

Trivia Night with “The Librarian” - Teams of 1 to 4 compete 
in trivia contests for prizes on Oct. 17th & 24th, at 7 p.m. at 
The Gameroom, located at 1926 SE Scott St. in Downtown. 

Get Your Coupon On! - Grab a coupon at the Library or the 
Pond House Book Shop that entitles patrons to a BUY 2 
BOOKS, GET ONE FREE bargain. 

High speed rail gets a look

The Milwaukie Arts Committee will hold an informational 
meeting on the future of public murals in Milwaukie on Thurs., 
Oct. 10th, from 6:30 to 8 p.m. at City Hall, located at 10722 
SE Main St. Participants will get an overview of the proposed 
program and will have the opportunity to ask questions and 
provide comments.

Current code language does not permit large-scale public 
murals in the City. Staff intends to bring code changes to the 
Planning Commission in the winter of 2013 with final adop-
tion by Council soon thereafter. The hope is to see new murals 
in town by the end of summer 2014.

The Oregon Department of Transportation is studying op-
tions for high speed passenger rail service between the Columbia 
River in the Portland urban area and the Eugene-Springfield 
urban area - a 125 mile segment. 

One of the alignments under review would bring high-speed 
trains along the Union Pacific rail corridor through Milwaukie. 
An informational meeting will be held Weds., Oct. 30th, 5 to 
7 p.m., at the Milwauukie Center. 

For more information visit www.oregonpassengerrail.org.Main Street repaving in front of City Hall

mailto:ALPOST180@comcast.net
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Each Neighborhood Association has a Land Use 
Chair monitoring applications the City receives. 

To help track the process, these are upcoming Land 
Use/Development Review hearings, and Planning 

•  October 8 - AP-13-01 (Pendleton Parking)  
•  October 22 - None Scheduled at Time of Print 

Commission (PC) Agenda items. Dates are subject to 
change. Check the City’s website for details. 

Lake Road h

h

Ne x t Me e t i n g In f o r m a t i o n:
	O c t.  9 t h,  6 :30 p .m. ,  Ro w e Mi d d l e Sc h o o l
By Debby Patten, Chair

We had our first meeting since June last month and had a 
nice turnout, in spite of numerous vacationers!

The Chief of Police attended and gave us an update on 
activity in our neighborhood and a few other things that have 
been happening in our City. We really are lucky to live here!

City Staff gave a presentation on Moving Forward Milwaukie 
(See front page).  They were looking for a volunteer to join the 
committee and I offered to fill the vacancy. It would be great 
if we could have an alternate committee member, so please let 
me know if you are interested.

We decided not to have a fall picnic, which considering the 
strange weather we’ve been having is probably a good idea.  
We will revisit the idea next year before we break for summer.  

Our NDA meetings are a great opportunity for you to meet 
some neighbors and get updates on what’s going on in our 
Neighborhood and our City. Our meetings run about an hour 
and a half, we always offer free pizza, and it’s a lot of fun!

I hope to see you on Weds., Oct. 9th at Rowe Middle 
School. 

The Davis Graveyard display on the 
corner of SE 43rd Ave and Johnson 
Creek Blvd., will be setup Tues., Oct. 
1st with lights from dusk to 10 p.m., 
Monday through Thursday.

The display will turn on the special 
effects - sound, video, fog, animations 
- each Friday, Saturday, and Sunday 
from dusk to 11 p.m. (10 p.m. on 
Sundays).

The annual Open House at the 
Graveyard is Sun., Oct. 13th from 11 
a.m. to 5 p.m. Come see behind the 
scenes and meet the people who helped 

Ardenwald/Johnson Creek

Ne x t Me e t i n g In f o r m a t i o n:
	O c t.  10 t h,  6 :30 p .m. ,  Mi l w a u k i e  Gr i n d
Written By Russ Stoll, Member-At-Large

n

n

create the display. 
the  Mi lwauk ie 
High School dance 
team will perform 
their version of 
“Thriller” and will 
sell snacks and 
beverages, as well 
as accept donations to help raise money 
for the team. SE 43rd Avenue between 
Johnson Creek Boulevard and Roswell 
will be closed during the event.

The dance team will be back on 
Halloween night, Thurs., Oct. 31st to 

First up: Some changes to our Neighborhood contact in-
formation and meeting nights. Starting Weds., Oct. 2nd, our 
monthly meeting will move to the first Wednesday of the 
month. Same time, same place – 6:30 p.m. at the Grange. We’ve 
also created a new email account. Email IslandStationNDA@
gmail.com and you can reach all your NDA officers at once.

Lots of good news to report on our favorite neighborhood 
park. At our last meeting, North Clackamas Parks & Rec re-
ported that nearly half of the funding has been secured to finish 
the Spring Park master plan. Completion would take place over 
the next several years and hopefully include an ADA-accessible 
surface trail. For those of you who also saw and heard the 
colorful revelry of the boaters who pulled ashore for a night 
on Elk Rock last month, our City has committed to working 
with Portland on a police coverage agreement for the island.

Lastly, we’re looking for more neighbors to participate in 
Basic CERT (Community Emergency Response Team) – email 
us for details – and thanks to neighbor Alicia Hamilton for 
representing us on the Moving Forward Milwaukie committee.

Island Station

p

p
Ne x t Me e t i n g In f o r m a t i o n:
	O c t.  2 n d,  6 :30 p .m. ,  Mi l w a u k i e  Gr a n g e
By Karin Power, Secretary

perform “Thriller” one more time and 
will again sell hot beverages and snacks. 

The same road closure on SE 43rd 
Ave. between JCB and Roswell will be 
in effect for safety. 
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I want to thank the organizers of 
our very successful and well attended 
summer concert series. Every year the 
event gets better and we’ve already 
begun talking about how to make 
improvements for next year!  Bring your 
ideas to the next NDA meeting.

Our agenda was packed and as always 
we have a unique accessibility to our 
police chief, city staff, and City Council.  
Speaking of future plans, wow!  How will 
the revised Transportation System Plan 
(TSP), the Moving Milwaukie Forward 
project or the upcoming bond measure 
impact and improve the livability of our 
community? The answers are still under 
development and we have a chance to 
voice the hopes and concerns of the 
Lewelling Neighborhood.

These are big topics but on a more 
human scale we also heard representatives 
from Northwest Housing Alternatives 
speak and answer questions about a new 
proposal to assist homeless families get 
back on their feet. This organization 
has been so impactful but even more 
families need help and new measures are 
up for community discussion.

Lastly, as the newly elected Chair I 
want to say how motivated I am to get 
your involvement and how humbled I 
am by the dedication of our community. 
Bring your voice to the table (pizza 
served next month) and let’s continue 
making Lewelling a great place to live!

LEWELLING

a

Ne x t Me e t i n g In f o r m a t i o n: 
	 Oc t.  9 t h,  7  p .m. ,  Lewelling Elem.

a

Written By Bryan Trotter, Chair

Ne x t Me e t i n g In f o r m a t i o n:
	O c t.  14 t h,  6 :30 p .m. ,  Pond House
Written By Jean Baker, Chair

Historic Milwaukie

Our NDA, like all others, consists of  
a small group of  residents, who meet 
regularly with government staffs.

We attend City Council and Planning 
Commission meetings and public meet-
ings on ordinance re-writes. Our land 
use committee needs more  volunteers.  
Interested?

 The reason for all this is that in 1970’s, 
the state realized that we would dra-
matically change in the future so it was 
decided that ordinary citizens would be 
guaranteed a full partnership in planning. 

We were given an official set of Goals 
and Guidelines to say exactly how this 
democratic system was to work, I took 
great pleasure in being one of hundreds 
who worked on this historic law. www.
oregon.gov/docs/goals. 

 We are now participating in a 18-month 
$254,000 planning & zoning project for 
Downtown and Central Milwaukie and 
the 32nd and 42nd Avenue commercial 
areas.  The current adopted plans call for 
mixed use development of the downtown 
and central Milwaukie sites. Other plans 
are for considering zoning changes on 
32nd and 42nd  at King Rd. The project is 
called Moving Forward Milwaukie: En-
hancing our Commercial Districts. Your 
thoughts and ideas are welcome.

Ne x t Me e t i n g In f o r m a t i o n:
	 Oc t.  14 t h,  7  p .m. ,  PSB
Dave Aschenbrenner, Chair

Hector Campbell

The Campbell Community Garden 
grew over 1000 pounds of produce for 
donation to the community. We are 
now moving the garden into winter 
growing mode. 

Your Neighborhood leaders have been 
involved in discussion around the City 
on topics like the City transportation 
system plan, discussions on developing 
the city commercial core (including 
42nd and King Road area) and keeping 
an eye on the County’s plan for grade 
separation of the Linwood/Harmony/
Railroad Intersection.

Things to look forward to over the 
next few months are: Quiet Zone 

construction at Railroad / 37th Ave. and 
Oak St. rail crossings, Final approval 
of the Transportation System Plan, 
and there is still one more major street 
closure to come at 21st and Adams Street 
for Light Rail construction.  

Finally, remember it is getting dark 
earlier and we do have lots of people 
who walk our streets daily. Please keep 
an eye out for kids and others walking 
along our streets.

This month we’ll see the leaves in our 
beautiful city change from green to red 
to brown- before the branches above let 
go of their grasp and let them gracefully 
fall onto our streets and sidewalks. 
Inevitably the winds bring rain - and 
leaves that once filled our sky-scape are 
now at risk of clogging our catch basins 
and your downspouts.

It’s important to remember that it’s 
not lawful to push all of your leaves into 
the street to get them out of your yard. 
That actually chokes our sewers and leads 
to unsafe road conditions. Wet leaves 
on our streets can be as treacherous as 

LINWOOD

Ne x t Me e t i n g In f o r m a t i o n:
	O c t.  10 t h,  7  p .m. ,  Li n w o o d El e m.
By Zac Perry, CoChair

d

ice for all commuters whether you’re 
driving, biking, or walking. Do your 
part in making your city a safe place to 
live by recycling or composting your 
leafy materials. After all, you are already 
paying for curbside pickup whether you 
use your weekly yard debris service or 
not.

Personally I collect all my leaves and 
form them into a pile in the corner of 
my lot- allowing them to breakdown 
naturally into compost over the course 
of the seasons. At which point I add 
them to my garden before planting. 
After all spring is just around the corner!

Come to the October Linwood 
Neighborhood meeting and share your 
ideas about ways of building a beautiful 
garden with stinky wet leaves. We meet 
in the school library. See you there!

d
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Linwood
Meetings held on second Thursdays 
7 p.m., Linwood Elementary, 11909 SE Linwood Ave. 

CoChairs Beth Kelland, Zac Perry 
503-652-8589, email: LinwoodNA@msn.com 

Ardenwald-Johnson Creek 
Meetings held on second Tuesdays
6:30 p.m., Milwaukie Grind, 9401 SE 32th Ave. 

Chair, Jeff Davis 

Neighborhood Website: www.ardenwald.org

Hector Campbell 
Meetings held on second Mondays
7 p.m., Public Safety Building, 3200 SE Harrison St. 
Chair, David Aschenbrenner
Neighborhood Website: www.hectorcampbellnda.org

Historic Milwaukie 
Meetings held on second Mondays 
6:30 p.m., Pond House, 2215 SE Harrison St. 
Chair, Jean Baker, 503-659-4070
email: jeanbaker.milw@gmail.com

Island Station 
Meetings held on first Wednesdays 
6:30 p.m., Milwaukie Grange, 12015 SE 22nd Ave. 

Chair, Jo Anne Bird, 503-653-0857 
email: IslandStationNDA@gmail.com 

Lake Road 
Meetings held on second Wednesdays
6:30 p.m., Rowe Middle School, 3606 SE Lake Rd.

CoChairs Debby Patten & Vince Alvarez
email: lakeroadna@netscape.net

Lewelling 
Meetings held on second Wednesdays
7 p.m., Lewelling Elementary, 5325 SE Logus St.

Chair Bryan Trotter 
email: trottenalong@hotmail.com

SUBSCRIBE TO RECEIVE THE PILOT 
ONLINE. VISIT CITY’S WEBSITE, 
CLICK SUBSCRIPTIONS.

Which Neighborhood Do You Live In? Don’t Know? Call 503-786-7568!

THIS IS YOUR CITY NEWSLETTER!

      TAKE A LOOK INSIDE AND 	

	     SEE WHAT’S GOING ON!

23 24

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

City Events Calendar

18

26

27 28

15 19

21

October 2013

7

9:30am Milwaukie 
Center Advisory 
Board (MC)

6:30pm Planning 
Commission, 
(MCH)

12
5pm City Council 
Work Session, 
(MCH)

7pm City Council 
Regular Session, 
(MCH)

116

5pm City Council 
Work Session, 
(MCH)

7pm City Council 
Regular Session, 
(MCH)

1

252220

14

42

9 10

16 17

MCH - Milwaukie 
City Hall, 10722 
SE Main St.

PSB - Public Safety 
Building, 3200 SE 
Harrison St.

JCB - Public Works 
Building, 6101 
SE Johnson Creek 
Blvd.

6:30pm Planning 
Commission, 
(MCH)

8

6pm Citizen 
Utility Advisory 
Board (JCB)

Pond House Book Store 
11 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

Pond House Book Store 
11 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

Pond House Book Store 
11 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

Pond House Book Store 
11 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

Pond House Book Store 
11 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

Pond House Book Store 
11 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

5:30pm Librarby 
Board, (PND)

13

5pm Council 
Study Session, 
(PSB)

3

MC - Milwaukie 
Center, 5440 SE 
Kellogg Creek Dr.

LED - Ledding 
Library,10660 SE 
21st Ave.

PND - Library Pond 
House, 2215 SE 
Harrison St.

Pond House Book Store 
11 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

FIRST FRIDAY ART WALK!
Open Mic Poetry Reading
6:30p.m., 1926 SE Scott

6pm Public 
Safety Advisory 
Committee, (PSB)

7:30am Parks 
Board, (MCH)

5:30pm Kellogg 
Good Neighbor, 
(Kellogg Plant)

5:30pm artMOB, 
(MCH)

5:30pm Monthly 
Light Rail 
Meeting

	East Field 
Office, 2300 
SE Beta St., 
Suite A 

6pm Design & 
Landmarks 
Committee, 
(MCH)

5

6pm Riverfront 
Task Force, (PND)

Leddling Cultrural Forum
(See page 5)

6:30pm Historic 
Milwaukie NDA, 
(PND)

6:30pm Island 
Station NDA, 
(GRANGE)

7pm Hector 
Campbell NDA, 
(PSB)

7pm Linwood 
NDA, (Linwood 
Elementary)

6:30pm Lake 
Road NDA, (Rowe 
Middle School)
7pm Lewelling 
NDA, (Lewelling 
Elementary)

6:30pm Ardenwald 
NDA, (Milwaukie 
Grind, 9401 SE 
32nd Ave.) Milwaukie Poetry Series

(See page 5)

29

ECRWSS

31

NEW LOCATION!

NEW DATE!

Clean Up Event
9 - 11:30 a.m.
(See page 1)

Moving Forward 
Milwaukie Project 
Kick-Off  Meeting

(See page 1) 

High Speed Passenger 
Rail Meeting
(See page 5) 

Trivia Night with 
“The Librarian”

(See page 5)

Trivia Night with 
“The Librarian”

(See page 5)

Friends of Ledding Library 
Holiday Bazaar
(See page 5)

Friends of Ledding Library 
Holiday Bazaar
(See page 5)

Mural Project Meeting
(See page 5) 

5:30pm Budget
Meetting, (MCH)

5:30pm Budget
Meetting, (MCH)

6:30pm Design & 
Landmarks Comm., 
(MCH)

mailto:LinwoodNA@msn.com
www.ardenwald.org
www.hectorcampbellnda.org
mailto:lakeroadna@netscape.net

